STAFF REPORT

Report To: Board of Supervisors Meeting Date: December 6,2018
Staff Contact: Nancy Paulson, Interim City Manager

Agenda Title: For Possible Action: To reappoint Doug Martin to the Nevada Tahoe Conservation District
(NTCD) for a two-year term ending December 31, 2020.

Staff Summary: NRS 548.283 requires the Board of Supervisors to appoint a representative to the Nevada
Tahoe Conservation District to represent the Board of Supervisors as a supervisor on the governing board of the

District. Doug Martin has expressed interest in reappointment.

Agenda Action: Formal Action/Motion Time Requested: 5 mins

Proposed Motion

[ move to reappoint Doug Martin to the Nevada Tahoe Conservation District for a two-year term ending
December 31, 2020.

Board’s Strategic Goal
N/A

Previous Action
Doug Martin was appointed to a two-year term which will expire on December 31, 2018.

Background/Issues & Analysis
N/A

Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation
NRS 548.283

Financial Information

[s there a fiscal impact? [ ] Yes |E No
If yes, account name/number:

Is it currently budgeted? [ ]| Yes [ ] No
Explanation of Fiscal Impact:

Alternatives
Do not make appointment.
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Board Action Taken:
Motion: 1) Aye/Nay
2)

(Vote Recorded By)

Staff Report Page 2



PO Box 915
M 400 Dorla Court

Zephyr Cove, NV 89448

Nevada Tahoe Phone (775) 586-1610
Conservation District Fax (775) 586-1612
e www.ntcd.org

City of Carson

Nancy Paulson, Interim City Manager
210 N. Carson Ste #2
Carson City Nevada 89701

September 20, 2018

The appointed term for the Carson City seat on the Nevada Tahoe Conservation District Board
of Supervisors will expire on December 31, 2018. Currently the appointed position is being held
by Supervisor Douglas Martin. We are very happy with the work that Doug has done for the
District in the last four years. He brings a wealth of knowledge and a strong direction to the
Board of Supervisors. We are hoping you would consider reappointing him to the Carson City
supervisor seat.

I have attached a copy of the Fiscal Year 2018 Annual Report for you to review. Feel free to
contact me at the above number if you need anything further from this District.

Thank you,
—~

Meghan Kelly
District Manager
mkelly@ntcd.org

Attachment: FY 2018 Annual Report

Mission Statement: To promote the conservation and improvement of the Lake Tahoe
Basin’s natural resources by providing leadership, education and technical assistance to
all basin users.





